CVPCSD Monthly Report 
October th 2022

Overall - 

We had a few items that we dealt with in getting started before taking over the system on 10-1.  We were able to get all chemical ordering scheduled through ARB and purchased two sheds.  We also started services with United Services and had a portable restroom delivered to the plant (THANK YOU!).  We had all SCADA, remote viewing software (LogMeIn), answering service (Tel-Com) and local auto dialer switched over to our company.

Water Plant – 

· I have begun creating a list of projects that need to be completed ASAP such as chemical feed line and pump repair and maintenance parts.  
· We had two post Cl2 pump failures (one at the tubing, one at the injection point).  
· Don set up accounts at Windustrial, Ferguson WW and Sierra Pipe to be able to obtain crucial parts when needed.  We are going through plant inventory to create a stock list for parts.

The CCC has been very helpful with our chemical shed project, receiving chemicals if needed etc.  

We are creating a 3 month, 6 month and one year “wish list” on improvement and maintenance projects.  Hoping to have a full report at the next board meeting in December with the new board members.  Projects include-
· Online raw turbidimeter and pH probe install, connect to SCADA
· Add individual turbidimeters to SCADA
· SCADA improvements
· Calibration columns installed on all feed lines to verify correct dosing.
· Service agreement for annual maint and on call with Control point
· Utility water project for WTP
· Tree removal around sed basin and PCWA canal
· Distribution dedicated sample stations for monthly testing. 


Distribution – 

We had a few calls in distribution.

· Water turn on at 5230 Morning Side after plumbing repair.
· Meter dig out and water shut off at 2590 Ross ct. for a customer side leak.  Turn back on after leak repair
· Multiple USA’s completed by staff.
· Investigate and working on list of issues found during meter reading
· Order new badger meters for replacements (ongoing)

Summary – 

We are very excited to be finally working with CVPCSD and look forward to what’s to come.  I will focus on my wish list for the December meeting with greater detail. 







